
 

Fleet Operations Award Recommendation Letter 

 

DATE: June 21, 2023 

TO: Guilford County Purchasing Director 

FROM: Guilford County Fleet Operations- Raymond Lowe 

RE: Award Recommendation for Bid 20156 

 

 

There were 2 bids received in reference to the bid request 20156 (IFQ) rebid #1. I have reviewed the 2 

bids and will recommend the purchase of six (6) Toyota Camry LE from Rice Motor Co.  

 

 Rice Motor Co.- submitted a proposal in the amount of $150,000.00 ($25,000.00/ea) with the 

ability to deliver all 6 vehicles within 60 days of ordering.  

  

 Infinity Freight Services, LLC- submitted a proposal in the amount of $179,7000.00 

($29,950.00/ea) with the ability to deliver all 6 vehicles within 60 days of ordering. 

 

 

After reviewing the proposals Fleet Operations recommends that we award the contract to Rice Motor 

Co in the full amount of $150,000.00 based on the unit price and vehicle availability.  

 

 

Thank you, 

 

Raymond Lowe 

Guilford County Fleet Operations 

 

 


